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							                      January 11, 2016








Dear Members of the Board of Education,





On November 17, 2015, a member of the Early Childhood Team shared a copy of an anonymous letter that was received which outlined a series of allegations of misuse of federal and state funds as well as accusations of mismanagement by the Executive Director at LULAC Head Start, Inc. The Superintendent convened a fact finding meeting and reached out to key stakeholders at the State, Federal, and local level to assess the validity of these accusations.





The Administration of Children and Families immediately responded with an onsite investigative visit to LULAC and LULAC’s Board placed the Executive Director on an administrative leave. 





On December 14th, a letter was received from the Administration of Children and Families regarding that complaint and their subsequent investigation. Based upon their findings, LULAC Head Start, Inc. has been designated as  “high-risk”. This designation is based upon ACF’s concerns about the adequacy and implementation of LULAC’s management systems and program oversight. 





This information and details of  the complaints made that triggered this investigation, and the resulting investigative report are a justification for concern and have been the topic of multiple team meetings called by the Superintendent. In follow up with Noel Grant, the Delegate’s Board chair, it was made known that the delegate’s Board was conducting its own independent investigation, and has been tasked with creating a response plan of action for ACF .





On January 8th, contact was made with Eva Hoffman, Regional Representative for ACF. This contact provided the Superintendent with assurances regarding the progress being made by the Delegate’s Board and the two new Interim Executive Directors. It was agreed that the Early Childhood Team should undertake an enhanced monitoring to be accomplished in accordance with the Board’s agreement with LULAC which would allow for a determination of areas for which the Grantee could provide support and/or remediation as appropriate.  A summary report will be shared with the Board subsequent to the completion of this monitoring event





While a “high-risk” designation is a cause for concern, the Superintendent and the Early Childhood team will continue to work with our Delegate and ACF to ensure that enrollment opportunities are maintained for children and families in New Haven and to work with the Delegate to support planning to restore viable management and fiscal systems.





Best regards,























Thank you


 





























